Kyrene de la Sierra

P.T.O. General Meeting Minutes

April 14, 2015  9:00AM
Meeting called to order:  9:13am





Meeting adjourned:  10:37am

Attendees - Lisa Connor, Monica Gellman, Shannon Reagan, Bethany Brown, Amanda Holtom, Liz Hill, Mitch Klann, Niccoli Anderson, Pam Lang, Carol Phillips, Tara Bellino, Margo Lipari, Harmony Hess, Eric Nethercutt
Previous Meeting minutes - Approved 
Treasury Report - Shannon Reagan:
Beginning cash balance:  $27,538.63







Total income:  $44,669.57







Total expenses:  ($19,347.62)







Ending cash balance:  $52,860.58

Shannon reminded everyone to use Amazon Smile and to direct the donations to Sierra.

New Business 

· Elections for 2015-2016 PTO Executive Board  - Slate voted on and unanimously approved:

Shannon Reagan



President

Niccoli Anderson & Mitch Klann 
Co-Vice Presidents

Kimberly Tussing



Treasurer

Karen Flynn



Financial Admin

Amanda Holtom



Co-Secretary

OPEN




Co-Secretary

Pam Lang & David Allison

Co-Communications Coordinators

OPEN 




Volunteer Coordinator

–  Vote on PTO gift to school of $6000  - approved
Committee & Activity Reports
Restaurant Nights – April 14 (TODAY 11am-10pm) at Yoasis

Movie Night recap – Mitch Klann 

     – Met time goal for setup; used Sir-Bounce-a-Lot (same company as Fall Festival); there was a shortage caused by the generator, causing the screen to deflate; they did not provide the remote for the DVD player, which was somewhat problematic; 

     – Lessons for next year: require a remote and company (SBA) training for the generator, the stains on the screen are probably permanent, order more Chick-fil-A than this year, because they ran out and had to go and get more

Supply Packs – on sale online

Staff Appreciation – week of May 4 – Lots of events/treats, but we’re still needing GIFT CARDS! Goal is $25/each staff member but parents can send cash as well.

Book Fair BOGO – week of May 11 – Scholastic didn’t have many of the titles we needed; they converted it to cash and sent it to us.

PSC Report – None given

5th Grade Celebration – May 20 – Bethany Brown – There has been a lot of financial support but the number of volunteers hasn’t been as high as we would have liked

Spiritwear – Margo Lipari – We will have more performance and bling shirts and will offer a couple of color options: black, grey, white, red, and yellow.

Yearbook – Order deadline has passed but a few copies will be sold for $30ea

Principal’s Report – Lisa Connor

– Budget and staffing update: Mrs. Johnson (kindergarten teacher) will be moving to another school. Lisa is still working on building the staff plan for next year.
– Guest Speaker Eric Nethercutt discussed the front office remodel:

· The Phoenix Homeland Defense Bureau: the only issue they cited for Sierra was that the front office was too easily accessible to the rest of the school.

· We are increasing security while still trying to maintain a welcoming atmosphere.

· The upgrades are paid for by bond (tax) money.

· All doors are badged, not keyed. This is more secure and cost effective.

· Sierra has 55-60 cameras throughout the school.

· Powerpoint presentation/3D rendering of the front office remodel: the most noticeable changes include windows above the length of the front counter, a new double-door to the right of the counter (where there currently is no door), and a new door to the left (where there is currently a door leading toward the kindergarten hallway); both doors will be “buzz-in” doors. The front waiting area will have a TV displaying district- and school-generated feed. 

· Construction starts May 20th with a completion goal of mid-July.

· 7 Kyrene schools have already had these upgrades, with 18 left to go.

· Lisa added that when a Sierra panic button was accidentally hit, the police responded within 2 minutes. The goal is 4.

Miscellaneous/Other

Attendance drawing for birthday party at Skateland – won by Harmony Hess
May 1 – Gallery Night – Volunteers are kindly requested from Mrs. Maki Tiede on Wed/Thu/Fri   

             evenings in April to help her mount artwork (see SignUp Genius or contact btiede@kyrene.org)

May 12 – Last PTO meeting of the 2014-15 school year – Possible visit from Altadena PTSO rep.

Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Holtom

Sierra PTO Co-Secretary

